206 Avalon Drive
Victoria, Texas 77901

August27,2003

The Editor

Anson Newsletter

300 Moors Lake Rd.
W adesboro, NC 28170

Dear Sir

| started receiving your Newsletter forthe Genealogical Society o f Anson County
in 2003. Since I have researched families in this area for over twenty years 1find the
articles interesting.

Betty 7. Carson and I published a small book (86 pages), The William
Ratcliff/RatliffFamily o fMarylandand Anson County, North Carolina in 1987 ($15
included postage and handling). We sold approximately 100 copies to relatives at
approximately the cost o fpublication. We later published a smaller book (27 pages),
William Thomas 1741-1800 o fRichmond County, North Carolinain 1991 ($10 including
postage and handling). This followed ourbook on Ancestorsand Descendants o fTristan
Thomas o fMarylandin 1993 (90 pages, $18 including postage and handling). We sold
over 160 copies. Thiswas our bestbook.

I was a chartermemberofour Victoria County Genealogical Society and served
as President, Treasurer and Director. Wehave one ofthe bestquarterly publications in
Texas. My health is now very poorand | am trying to stop my research but wish our
Ratliffrelatives to know aboutadditional proofforthe family o fRobert R atliffand
Mary Touchstone Ratliffnotincluded in our book in 1981. The Ratliff, Touchstone,

Hamer, Curtis and Tarbutton families had relatives thatmoved to Anson County.
Enclosed is a family group sheet for Robert Ratliffand Mary Touchstone Ratliff.
I hope you can publish this record in your newsletter with any additional information you
wish to include. The notes on John Hamer (the younger) supplement the group sheet If
there is some interest by the Hamer researchers, | could furnish you a group sheet for my
recentresearch on John Hamer, Jr. (son o fJohn Hamer the younger) and Mary H kks
Hamer. Hamerresearchers have lots o fresearch on William Hamer (brother) but very
little cmJohn Hamer, Jr. and his children John*"W illiam, Daniel, Charles, Mary and two
unknown daughters. | have not typed in two years and would hope you can write an

article suitable for your newsletter.

Sincerely,

Howard S. Hazlewood



